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As most of you know, over the past 30 years, His Nesting Place has housed, loved and cared for over 7,400 women, 
children and their babies. They have come to us from all over the United States and even other countries, England, 
Russia, New Zealand, Australia, Guatemala, Zambia, Africa, Mexico, and Belize to name a few.

As I’m sure you can imagine, what we have done in these last 30 years has not been easy. 

1. We have raised a large family of our own.
2. We have been Pastoring the same church for just under 40 years.
3. We have kept a witness at our local abortion clinic all these 30 years. 
4. We have been involved in every aspect of the Pro-Life movement, in the first four years traveling extensively, 

debating Pro-Choice people on radio and television. 
5. We have spoke in hundreds of churches and especially Catholic Churches. 
6. Twenty five years ago we had the only Pro-Life radio program in America for 3 ½ years. We have gone anywhere 

and everywhere the Lord opened a door, with the message that we’re supposed to fight for life simply on the basis 
that we are Christians and God’s word tells us that we are accountable and responsible to be a voice for those 
who have no voice. 

I truly believe that the silence from the pulpits of America is deafening and also breaking God’s heart. I was 
talking to one of our supporters just yesterday. Her words: “Pastor Al, I truly believe that what we’re seeing happen 
across our great country, the division between the House and the Senate, the President and those he serves 
with, American people and true leaders, is directly due to our shedding so much innocent blood and violation of 
so many of our covenants between God and ourselves.” The thing that has baffled me most is the Pastors who 
remain silent during a real Holocaust in America. 

Fifty six million innocent babies have perished and the killing goes on every day at the death camps of America. Do 
we really believe that there will never be a move from Heaven, because my Bible tells me that God will hold us 
accountable?

Proverbs 8:33 “Listen to my instructions and don’t ignore them.”

Proverbs 18:5 “It is not right to acquit the guilty and deny justice to the innocent.”

Proverbs 24:11-12 “Rescue those who are unjustly sentenced to die, save them as they stagger to their death. Don’t 
excuse yourself by saying, “Look, we didn’t know,” for God understands all hearts, and He sees you. He who guards 
your soul knows you knew. He will repay all people as their actions deserve.” 

Proverbs 31:8-9 “Speak up for those who cannot speak for themselves; ensure justice for those being crushed. Yes, 
speak up for the poor and helpless, and see that they get justice.”

For all these years I am continually asked two questions:

1. What can I do to get my church involved?
2. Why will my Pastor not address this Holocaust?

We’ve just returned from Wenatchee, Washington, a city of about 55,000 people, a city void of anything Pro-Life, where 
Judy and I spoke to about 100 people.  I was personally approached by three different people who asked why their 
pastors are not speaking on this great American tragedy.  Why is this the untouched subject of so many churches?  
Why is it not politically correct to talk about abortion?  My answers were that pastors are not convinced that this is their 
duty.  Many so-called churches are on the side of abortion and, believe me, they are speaking out.  They are not silent.

Why is it so politically incorrect to speak about abortion? Because we sit under a government and a President that is 
not silent at all on their position (pro-choice) and provide masses of money for those who do abortion, such as Planned 
Parenthood - one million dollars a day of your and my tax dollars. 

We pray and believe abortion will, by God’s grace, end in America! Money will stop being funded for baby killing and 
instead be used to save and support lives such as His Nesting Place. God bless you for being a friend to the babies!

Love,

Dr. Al and Judy Howard
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Speaking from the heart of God
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The Abortion Center Testimony…
Praise God that “all things work together for good to those 
who are called according to his purpose.” My name is Barb 
McGuckin, the CEO and Founding minister of “The Jabez 
Foundation Ministries” of Apple Valley, California. Recently 
I had the privilege of meeting Dr. Al and Dr. Judy Howard 
of “His Nesting Place.” What an honor to sit down and 
fellowship with them.

Not knowing how much we had in common or what was 
about to occur, I share my testimony. In 1995, after moving 
from New York to California, I landed in Newport Beach 
accepting employment by Family Planning Associates 
Medical Group. At that point in my life, it was the only job 
that offered employment opportunity, so I accepted the job 
as a Medical Assistant. My responsibilities were to simply 
take vital signs that consisted of taking blood pressures, 
pulses, & respirations. I was one 
of the first stations that many 
stopped at before entering the 
rest of the clinic. At this point in 
my life I was what the Bible calls 
a lukewarm Christian. I didn’t 
really take the time to think what 
actually was being facilitated 
after my job was done. When 
I take the time to think about it 
now, it was a form of denial for 
the sake of a salary.  I minded 
my own business, following my 
job description, ignoring what 
was actually occurring within 
the clinic walls.  Now the Lord Jesus Christ was going to 
have His way in this matter, but I just didn’t know it yet. For 
approximately a period of nine months I found myself being 
promoted into different departments of Family Planning 
Associates Medical Group. I did not understand what was 
happening, but God was moving me closer to my Victory 
and Deliverance! I moved to the next promoting station, 
which was the recovery room. There my job was to remove 
the patient from the surgery room, keeping a record of 
vital signs as I observed excretion of blood flow from the 
woman’s body as she was in pain from the abortion. I was 
under supervision of a nurse on staff. I again just follow 
my job description. To the world, my promotions within the 
company were looked at as a success, but according to 
the Word of God they were a demotion. I soon was about 
to really face what this job was really all about! Abortion 
put nicely “MURDER!” As the promotions keep occurring I 
simply went with the flow. I did not know who I was in Christ! 
I now worked in the Surgery, observing the Anesthesiologist 
inserting IV’s so the patients could lightly be put to sleep for 
Surgery. In my surgery room we did anywhere from 50 to 
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Every year we do our best to bless our mothers and their 
children with gifts at Christmas. Many times we are surprised 
to learn that this is the first real Christmas they have ever 
had! Please consider sponsoring one of our mothers and 
her children or simply bring some unwrapped gifts to our 
ministry on or before our Open House. Anything you can do 
will be greatly appreciated!

70 abortions per day. Now mind you we had two operating 
rooms in the clinic. I then learned all the instruments and 
procedures step by step I stood by the operating table as 
many doctors did surgery, including Dr. Edward C. Allred, 
M.D. which is the Founder of   F.P.A.M.G.  With this job 
description I comforted the patient through social, emotional 
support as tears would surface because they really didn’t 
want the abortions. Some of the patients would share their 
lives and it basically looked like this: They had no hope 
because they presently had no unconditional love from 
their husbands or boyfriends. There was no home to go 
to unless they aborted their baby! As an employee of the 
company, I worked two clinics. On Saturdays I happened 
to notice pro-life participants who stood outside the clinic, 
faithfully doing what they believed. I never paid attention 
but just did my job. At this point in my life, things were 

complicated and I had a mindset 
of simply keeping my job. Life was 
complicated because of being 
a rape victim, but Victory was 
on its way! My heart was heavy 
because I believed that I was 
pregnant by my rapist! Things 
were going through my mind as 
I was emotional. Victory day was 
now approaching as I did my job, 
working with a Dr. Weiss. Little did 
I know what was approaching! I 
worked the surgery room as usual 
but one thing was different. Dr. 
Weiss explained that we needed 

to examine the specimen. Imagine that - a specimen, not 
a baby! Ok, so now Dr. Weiss holds a baby in his hands 
that is approximately one and a half inches tall and has no 
breath. I could see the little fingers and placement of the 
baby’s eyes. Before I realize what I said, I knew I had Dr. 
Weiss’s attention. I had respectfully given my two weeks 
verbal resignation notice and never returned to work for an 
abortion or to work. Thank God I was not pregnant with my 
rapist’s baby and the Victory was all because of the one 
true God, Jesus Christ! To God be the Glory! 

Remember one thing: God will have the Glory whether you 
like it or not! It’s better to go with the flow of God than fight 
against your Victory. I thank God I have the opportunity to 
be a Blessing to “His Nesting Place” by volunteering.

Blessings & Prayers,

Barb McGuckin

T.J.F. Ministries

Barbara McGuckin

Please make your donation payable to His Nesting Place.

Credit card donations require a minimum of $25.00 
Please use envelope provided.
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